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AREA RICH IN HISTORY

Temecula Valley is rich in historical
activity. As newcomers develop an
awareness of their surroundings, they
are amazed at the variety of places
and events that shaped life in this
area since Spaniards first explored in
1770.

Some sites exist in nearly untouched
condition,  while  others  have
undergone preservation or partial
restoration. The recent past is often
the best known to us, but there are
still obscure and often isolated
islands of the human story to be
inventoried. Uncovering these and
documenting them is part of the work
we are committed to undertake --
alone or jointly with other groups.

See inside for information about
other local groups whose efforts help
uncover the hidden and the forgotten.

JACOB BERGMAN, Family Man,
Politician, and Pioneer

To this day, the lure of land, of
independence,  self-achievement,
and the industry of one’s soul
continues to motivate individuals.
For many Europeans, California
was the destination of choice.
lured by it's openness, hostile
terrain was seldom a deterent.
And Jacob Bergman was an early
immigrant who characterized this
fierce mindset. His story continues
inside.
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I hope all of you had a wonderful holiday
season and are ready for a successful new
year.

Because the Temecula Library will be closed
on January 2, we will hold our January
meeting at 12:00 noon on Friday, January 9th
at our usual meeting place, the Conference
Room of the Temecula Library. For the rest
of the year, we will meet at noon on the first
Friday of each month. 1would like to publicly
thank member Don Viestra for donating a
public address system to use at our meetings.

With the new year our meeting format is
changing. In the past we have held board
meetings and  member  presentations
concurrently, often taking several hours. In
the future the monthly meetings will be
restricted to business meetings for the
Society and should last no more than one
hour. Quarterly, we will schedule meetings,
such as the annual Heritage Luncheon, where
historical presentations of interest to the
general public will be presented. An Event
Committee, headed by Pam Grender, is
working on a schedule that will be published
soon. Of course, the public is always invited
to our business meetings. ;

At the December board meeting we reviewed
the progress we are making on our short and
long term goals for the Society - and we seem
to be moving along at a very nice pace. The
restoration of the Wolf Tomb is progressing
under the capable leadership of Eve Craig,
our secretary. Many plaques have been
installed on historical buildings in Old Town
Temecula and more are planned.

I have asked Audrey Cilurzo to establish a
speaker's bureau to provide programs to
schools, civic groups and service clubs in our
area. I am appointing each and every
member of the Society to the membership
committee. Word of mouth is our best
advertisement. Tell your friends about the
Society, let them read your copy of the
Newsletter and encourage them to join.

Jimmy Moore
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